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LAKE EUNICE TOWNSHIP
Lisa Rietsema, Clerk
15513 Blackhawk Rd.
Lake Park, MN 56544
(218) 841-3777
Treasurer: Ann Hixson						                            Supervisors: Ed Clem, Jerry Johnson,
Chairman: Jason Rosing							                   Wayne Jacobson, Al Bergquist

The Lake Eunice township board held the monthly meeting at the town hall on September 11, 2018 at 7pm.  All members were present.  The minutes from the August 13, 2018 meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion from A Bergquist, and 2nd  by W Jacobson and it carried.  Claims were reviewed for payment and transfer of adequate funds to cover payment of claims and payroll was approved as well as the treasurer’s report which was reviewed and approved as written by a motion from J Johnson, 2nd by A Bergquist and it carried.

Lowell Grubb was present at the township meeting with some concerns that the Sportsman Road was not having dust control (chloride) put on this year as it has been done in the past.  With all the traffic that is on the road for the Sportsman Club it creates lots of dust without having that on. Jerry was going to talk to the Sportsman’s Club to see if they would contribute to this.  The township pays for half off the chloride if the residents want to pay for the other half.  
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Roy and Maxine Smith were present at the meeting to discuss the new development that they are going to have developed.  Roy showed the supervisors the plat of the different parcels and how the water flow would be maintained throughout the properties.  The road will start to be developed the end of this month by Danny Olson who has done many roads and will have to follow the county specs and plat. The road will not be taken over by the township until three occupied residential properties have been established. 

Hazel from Audubon Township was at the meeting to express interest on having Sugar Island paved in the future.  Jason explained to her that as a resident she or another Audubon Township resident would need to start the petition.  The majority of the road is in Audubon Township so that is where it would need to start.  Then there will need to be some type of contract between Audubon Township and Lake Eunice Township before this can be completed. 

Brush cutting needs to be started.  The first roads to be completed are St. Mary’s, Blackhawk, and Tradewinds.  


A motion was made to adjourn at 8:10 PM by A Bergquist, 2nd by E Clem and it carried.

Minutes approved on September 11, 2018.  Lisa Rietsema, Clerk 
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